
Date of Advertisement: 

2/29, 3/7, 3/14, 3/21, 3/28 2024 in the Coast Star Newspaper and the Asbury Park Press 

Newspaper 

ADVERTISEMENT  

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING SERVICES  

FOR THE INSPECTION AND CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION OF THE 

BUSINESS DISTRICT STREETSCAPE IMPROVEMENTS  

Federal Project No. TA-NY/NWK-0071(307), NJDOT No. 6727305 

The Borough of Manasquan is soliciting Professional Engineering Services Proposals from qualified 
firms, or groups of firms, to provide construction inspection and contract administration (CA/CI) of 
the Business District Streetscape Improvement Project about the intersection of Taylor Avenue (State Highway 
71) and Main Street in the Borough of Manasquan.  The construction consists of traffic signal, roadway, 
pedestrian, and landscaping improvements.  The scope of services to be provided consists of construction 
oversight and documentation of said construction project. Daily inspection reports, material 
testing, wage rate reviews, material certifications and other required documentation are to be provided 
by the Consultant along with preparing as-built construction plans.  Copies of the Request for 
Proposals can be obtained by contacting Barbara Ilaria, RMC, Borough Clerk, via email at 
biliaria@mansasquan-nj.gov or by phone at 732.223.0544 x233.   
 
RFP responses must be made on the standard proposal forms, must be enclosed in a sealed package 
organized into two (2) parts (labeled “Technical Proposal” and “Cost Proposal”, respectively) and bearing 
the name and address of the prime consultant and the RFP Title Name and Contract Number of the outside 
of the envelope. This package shall be addressed to the Borough of Manasquan, Attn.: Municipal Clerk, 
201 East Main Street, Manasquan, New Jersey 08736.  
 
The selection process that will be utilized is a Qualifications Based Selection Process in accordance with 
the Federal Brooks Act.  Each technical proposal received by the stipulated cut-off date and which meets 
the prequalification requirements stipulated herein will be evaluated by a consultant selection committee.   
 
Proposals are being solicited through a fair and open process in accordance with N.J.S.A 19:44A-20.2, et. 
seq., and as such contractors are exempt from the limitations on making political contributions under that 
law.  Further, for that reason, as well as because of language in New Jersey’s Annual Appropriations Act, 
refusal to disclose campaign contributions otherwise required by N.J.S.A 19:44A-20.2 et. seq. will not 
adversely affect your consideration for award.  
 
Sealed Proposals will be received up to 4 : 0 0 P M  on April 18, 2024.   
 
Construction Design Plans/Specifications and Instructions will be available once completed.   
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